    KINGSTON ON SOAR PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 8th January 2019 at 
7.00 pm in the Coronation Room at the rear of the Village Hall
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	Present:
Parish Councillors; M Johnson (MJ)(chairman), G Aldridge (GA), S. Dale (SD), N. Elders (NE) and D Fairbanks (DF).
Parish Clerk; R Parrey (RP).
Parishioners; D. Arrowsmith (DA), A. Howard, N. Howard, M. Parrey and M. Plimmer.

Welcome 

GA welcomed those present to the meeting.

Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs Rex Walker and Janice Avery (JA).
Declarations of interest

There were none.
Minutes of meeting on 7th November 2017
After the last sentence of item 5.3 had been deleted, the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.
Matters arising from the meeting on 7th November 2017
Maintenance of notice boards: SD said he will be varnishing the timber when the weather improves.
Dog bags and bins (item 5.2): SD reported that straps have been ordered.
Public footpath rear of 7 & 9 The Green: SD said he will monitor the ash tree and the handrail on the footbridge.

Car park entrance barrier: DA presented a petition in support of a height barrier which would discourage overnight camping while continuing to allow nearby residents to park there: no-one had expressed any opposition to the barrier. SD proposed that quotes be invited for the barrier and gate. This was agreed by a majority of Members.
Data Protection

Records retention policy: RP circulated a draft policy based upon wording received from NALC. Councillors agreed to adopt this policy subject to the amendment that risk assessments be retained until the next up-dated version is agreed. 
Clerk's correspondence

Town and Parish Forum: The next Town and Parish Forum will be on Tuesday 12th March 2019 at Rushcliffe Arena. MJ said he would attend. RP agreed to ask JA whether she would like to attend.
Parish elections: Local Government elections will take place on Thursday 2nd May 2019. GA reported that there will be a meeting Wednesday 20th February 2019 at Rushcliffe Area when advice will be given on electoral procedures. She will circulate handouts.
Finance
Financial up-date: Refer to the Appendix A.

Review of assets register: RP circulated an up-to date list of parish council assets.
Review of insurance provision: RP confirmed that the assets are covered by the current insurance policy.
· Review of employee’s pay and conditions: Members agreed to increase the clerk’s pay in line with budget proposals, i.e. £1280 per annum (3.2% increase). 
· Budget and Precept for 2017/18: GA circulated her budget. Members agreed to donate £300 towards the cost of mowing the churchyard. and to an unchanged precept provision of £4100.00. RP will inform the Borough Council.
Planning and Development Matters
New applications: None had been received.
On-going applications: 
Development at 21 West Leake Lane (ref no. 18/02364/FUL). This proposal was granted with conditions by the Borough Council on 19th December 2018.
Development at Old School House (ref no.18/01842/FUL) 

This proposal was granted with conditions by the Borough Council on 21st November 2018.
Development at Kegworth Deep Lock (ref no. 18/01926/). The Environment Agency has withdrawn its objection to the proposals.
Other development matters: There were none.
Traffic
Station Road: Station Road, between The Green and Melton Lane, will be closed to traffic from 14th To 18th January 2019 so that a new culvert across the carriageway can be installed by the County Council.
Pavements: DA reported that grass verges are encroaching on pavements around the parish making it difficult to use a buggy or mobility scooter. SD will notify the County Council.
Speed limits: DF pointed out that the 30-mph sign on Gotham road, at the bridge over Kingston Brook, ought to be moved to beyond the Old School House. Members were reminded that this has already been brought to the County Council’s attention.
Village hall car park

Village hall: There was nothing to report.
Car Park: RP reported that he had received a quote from Steve Barsby of £16,000.00 for tarmacing over regraded stone and also cutting back hedge to create more parking spaces. Members agreed that more quotes should be sought and possible grants investigated.
Environment
Trees on The Green: S Faulks has completed tree surgery on the horse chestnut and has been paid.
Parking signs on The Green: SD commented that these are in a poor state and need replacing. 
Snowdrops in the village: NE proposed that snowdrop plants be lifted from The Hall grounds and replanted in the village. 

Bus shelter: JA wrote to Members before the meeting with a draft notice to put outside the bus shelter and a paragraph for the newsletter. It was agreed that for now the assumption is that parishioners have good intentions about leaving books and the notice for the bus stop is being reworded accordingly. Members thought the notice for the shelter should be more concise. SD has a laminator that could be used for the notice. DF will edit the paragraph for the newsletter.
Community events
Ceilidh: NE has booked a band and piper. Admission at the door will be £7.50 with £6.50 concessions.

Garden walkabout: NE is considering a music event on the Saturday evening during the garden walkabout in June 2019.
Village Plan
GA said she will be circulating a draft survey for comments
Parish web site

This is regularly up-dated by GA and RP.
Items for newsletters

Items in the next issue will include:
· Car park barrier

· Planting snowdrops

· Ceilidh event

· Bus shelter
Any other business

Drainage on West Leake Lane: SD reported that the gullies on West Leake Lane are not working and should be reported to the County Council.
History books: The parish council has copies of two books written by Brian Smith about the history of the village. DF agreed to mention this in the next newsletter.
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm
Date of the next Parish Council meeting: 
Tuesday 6th March 2019 
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APPENDIX A
Financial up-date

· HSBC main a/c
Transactions since the Parish Council meeting on 6th November were as follows:

	Date
	Details
	Receipts
	Payments

	19th Nov
	ICO data protection registration fee
	
	40.00

	19th Nov
	Donation to Sutton Bonington Village News
	
	25.00

	10th Dec
	SLCC subscription for 2019
	
	63.00

	10th Dec
	ALCC subscription for 2019
	
	40.00

	10th Dec
	Remembrance Day expenses
	
	70.04

	11th Dec
	CPRE subscription for 2019
	
	36.00

	11th Dec
	Clerk’s salary October to December
	
	310.00

	30th Dec
	Steve Faulks’ tree survey & maintenance
	
	240.00

	
	total
	0.00
	824.04


The bank account balance is now £4406.02

· HSBC community events a/c
	Beer & Cider Festival accounts
	

	Date
	Details
	Receipts
	Payments
	Balance

	9th Aug 2018
	Festival glass
	 
	 £    446.40 
	

	23rd Aug 2018
	Belvoir brewery
	 
	 £      90.66 
	

	30th Aug 2018
	Farmer fear
	 
	 £    155.00 
	

	30th Aug 2018
	Blue Monkey brewery
	 
	 £      90.00 
	

	30th Aug 2018
	Charnwood brewery
	 
	 £    162.90 
	

	30th Aug 2018
	Dancing Duck brewery
	 
	 £      40.80 
	

	25th Sep 2018
	Shardlow brewing
	 
	 £    142.80 
	

	25th Sep 2018
	Cash paid in
	£1,197.70 
	 
	

	27th Sep 2018
	Thrumpton village hall expenses
	 
	 £      59.60 
	

	2nd Oct 2018
	Old Sawley brewing
	 
	 £      48.60 
	

	29th Oct 2018
	United carpets sponsorship
	 £    42.00 
	 
	

	
	Total amount 29th October 2018
	 £1,239.70 
	 £1,236.76
	 £       2.94 


.

Remaining stock is as follows:

Cola 20 cans

- 7 up            21 cans

- Diet Coke   16 cans

- Fanta.         20 cans

- fruit shoot blackcurrant 14 bottles

- fruit shoot orange.          17 bottles

2 road signs - £70

1 set each red and yellow counters - £5

Wristbands remaining - £4

Beer taps - £40 (borrowed most but had to buy a couple)

Circa 120 glasses. - £214.08

There will be no need to purchase any soft drinks for the upcoming event in January.
The bank a/c balance is now £3382.51.

Car park a/c

There have been no transactions this financial year, so the balance remains at £895.46.

Investment a/c

There have been no transactions this financial year, so the balance remains at £1145.17.
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